Carol S. Gamble has been working with non-profits for almost 35 years. She worked with various churches,
homeschool co-ops, and schools, before relocating to Austin in 2013 as an AmeriCorps VISTA Volunteer.
While in Austin she worked with incarcerated, formerly incarcerated, veterans, domestic violence
survivors, and the homeless and other vulnerable populations. She has served on many boards which
serve some of those vulnerable populations, mostly women.

In 2016 she came back to San Antonio and accepted the position of executive director for The Little Black
Dress Society who served domestic violence survivors. In 2018 she accepted the position of executive
director at Corazon Ministries. Her passion was to add “warm and fuzzy” elements to the already practical
needs they met so well at Corazon.

In 2019 they collaborated with the San Antonio Chamber Music and welcomed The Alamo City Street Choir
to their home at Travis Park Church. It is one of her favorite accomplishments while at Corazon.

COVID allowed her to care for her mother full time and then serve with another local non-profit for 2 years
as a Donor Care Specialist. In April of 2023 she returned to Corazon San Antonio as the Director of
Volunteer & Community Engagement. Corazon means “Heart” which is what she feels for this ministry.
Many of her “peeps” are chronically homeless and still get services at Corazon. Her passion is to serve
them.



